RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee September 5, 2019

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

Present: Chair Sue Wilson and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Bruce Lamb, Chet Sharpe, Ron Shasteen, Fred Jones, Sharon McCauley, Jim Powell, Don Meyer, Roger Beebe

RCSC Staff: Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

Absent: Co-Chair Darla Akins

Guests: None

Introductions: None

Approval of prior Meeting Summary: The Summary from the May 2, 2019 meeting was approved as presented.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Randy reported that the new Specto Coaching system installed this past spring, has generated \$4500.00 income over the previous months. Results indicate good participation by Bowlers in general. "Break the Bank" program for both Bell and Lakeview Lanes eligibility has been updated, entrants must be 50 years of age or older to participate unless they are a current RCSC Cardholder There has been a small increase in cost for beer and wine at both bowling centers. The intercom system to the front desk is now in operation and is located on the poles adjacent to the lanes, at both Bowling Centers. Tournament schedules for September, October, November and December 2019 are now posted at both Bowling Centers.

Di Tormanen, USBC League Director: In Di Tormanen's absence, Committee member Don Meyer reported that BVL activity begins in September and a tournament is scheduled in November at AMF Lanes with entry forms available at all bowling centers.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President/Hall of Fame: Roger reported on the annual meeting which will have guest speakers and prizes and will be held on October 12, 2019 in Social Hall #2 at the Bell Recreation Center.

Old Business: None

New Business: Committee member Bruce Lamb reported that the annual Hall of Fame Tournament is being held on September 28, 2019 at Lakeview Lanes. Entry forms have been mailed and are also available for pick up at both bowling centers. This tournament is open to all bowlers in Sun City.

Randy Johnson reported that the Friday afternoon fun day was a huge success; however, we are unable to keep the event going during the season due to lane availability. Saturday No-Tap has been on a decline for the past few years. Randy suggested that we replace the Saturday No – Tap with the Friday Fun Day format and call it COLORAMA. A majority of the bowling committee agreed with the changes. The change will be effective October 5, 2019.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:50am.

Next meeting: October 3, 2019 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary